

MINUTES
BROWARD WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD, INC. &

CAREERSOURCE BROWARD COUNCIL OF ELECTED OFFICIALS


Partnership Meeting #225
Thursday, April 23, 2020
Ft. Lauderdale, FL  33309
The March 26, meeting was canceled.  All relevant items have been moved to April 23 agenda.

Due to Coronavirus, in the interest of keeping our board, staff, and public safe this meeting was held via telephone. The CSBD Offices are closed; please do not attend in person.
The Board and Council are reminded of the conflict of interest provisions.  In declaring a conflict, please refrain from voting or discussion and declare the following information: 1) Your name and position on the Board, 2) the nature of the conflict and 3) who will gain or lose as a result of the conflict.  Please also fill out form 8B prior to the meeting whether or not you are able to attend the meeting if you have a conflict with any agenda items.

Attendees via phone: Mayor Josh Levy, Commissioner Tim Ryan, Mayor Dean Trantalis, Gina Alexis, Zac Cassidy, Kristen Cavallini-Soothill, Dr. Ben Chen, Dr. Mildred Coyne, Heiko Dobrikow, Paul Farren, Cynthia Gaber, Frank Horkey, Dr. Lisa Knowles, Kevin Kornahrens, Dawn Liberta, Ismael Martinez,  Dr. Gertrudis Perez-Dusek, Jim Ryan, Rick Shawbell, Dr. Steve Tinsley, Marjorie Walters, and Janet Wincko

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
ROLL CALL AND SELF INTRODUCTIONS  
MISSION MOMENT  

Mason Jackson provided the mission moment.

MEETING PROTOCOL FOR TELEPHONE MEETING
1. Please state your name when making or seconding a motion.  Such as “I move the item, and your name – “Jane Doe”.  Please also identify yourself when asking a question.


2. Put your phone/microphone on mute when not speaking.  Don’t forget to take it off when you wish to speak.


3. Votes in the affirmative should be “aye” and in opposition should be “no” (delays in responding sometimes make it difficult to determine the intent of the vote). 

4. Please be in a quiet area free of background noise, so we may hear you clearly when you are speaking. If using Zoom, please make sure the background is appropriate or choose one of their alternative backgrounds.

5. If you must leave the call, please don’t put your phone on hold.  In some cases, we will get music or recorded messages and we will not be able to conduct business.

6. If you join after roll call, please announce your presence.
PRESENTATION TO THE BOARD 

Steven Gustafson of the Department of Economic Opportunity delivered a presentation regarding CSBD Performance via teleconference.
He described the program year 2018 primary indicators of performance, and USDOL monitoring activity in the state. Mr. Gustafson commended CareerSource Broward (CSBD) on “a great job” because the programs and financial records monitoring reviews had no findings.  He also noted that CSBD was the only Board with no findings related to the Trade Adjustment Assistance Act programs which he described as a difficult program. Mr. Gustafson also explained that while the data indicated that CSBD had missed the Youth Credential Attainment measure, the State was aware that this was due to late data entry and that CSBD had actually met the measure. 
Mason Jackson asked Mr. Gustafson what the Credential Attainment would have been had the data been timely entered and he replied 99%.  Mayor Josh Levy thanked Mr. Gustafson for the report.  He also thanked the entire CSBD staff for meeting the criteria and the mission and said CSBD is doing a great job. Dr. Lisa Knowles thanked the CSBD staff for a great performance report and a great job.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approved the minutes of February 27, 2020, Broward Workforce Development Board/CareerSource Broward Council Partnership Meeting #223.   
A motion to approve the minutes of February 27, 2020, BWDB Partnership/CSBD Council meeting #223 was made by Heiko Dobrikow and seconded by Frank Horkey. The BWDB /CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved the minutes.  

CONSENT AGENDA

Consent Agenda items are items that may not need individual discussion and may be voted on as one item.  Any member wishing to discuss an item may move to have it considered individually. 

ACCEPTANCE OF CONSENT AGENDA

On a motion made by Commissioner Tim Ryan and seconded by Kristen Cavallini-Soothill, the BWDB /CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved the Consent Agenda of April 23, 2020.
1. WIOA State-Level Funds

Considered accepting $33,523 in WIOA state-level funds. Funds will be used to enhance one-stop accessibility, assessment and training software as well as for basic and individualized participant services. Approved at the 3/16 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).
2. Additional Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Funds

Considered accepting $67,046 in State funds awarded for WIOA performance under the State’s performance model. The funds will be used to 1) build capacity so we can increase WIOA enrollments 2) enhance one-stop accessibility, assessment, and training software 3) increase online assessments, workshops and training and 4) increase the funds available for support services as WIOA enrollments increase due to the impact of COVID-19 on job loss. This memo was emailed to the One Stop Services Committee members for comment, as there was no  meeting in April. The members we heard from all supported the recommendation. Approved at the 4/13 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).
3. Ticket to Work Report

As requested at the last board meeting, we provided a report on the Ticket to Work Program (TTW). This program is sponsored by the Social Security Administration, which reimburses designated Employment Network, such as CSBD, for placing program participants in a job. From 2008 to date, CSBD staff has placed 519 customers. This has generated a total of $2,558,924 for the General Fund. According to the Social Security Administration’s provider, Maximus, the CSBD TTW program has ranked #1 in the nation among workforce board sponsored programs for the past seven (7) years. 
4. BWDB Committee Summary  
Summary of actions taken at the following meeting:

Executive Committee – 4/13/20
5. Monthly Performance Report 

The current performance for the month in WTP, WP, VET, and WIOA (Adult & Dislocated Worker) is provided. This month’s data reflects that within the Big 7 Regions CSBD is in a 4 - way tie for 1st in the WIOA Entered Employment Rate (EER), ranks 1st in WTP EER and ranks 3rd in WTP All Family and Two Parent Participation Rate and WP EER.

REGULAR AGENDA

These are items that the Council and Board discuss individually in the order listed on the Agenda.  Individuals who wish to participate in these discussions may do so by raising their hands during the discussion and being recognized by the Chair.  The Chair will determine the order in which each individual will speak and the length of time allotted.
NEW  BUSINESS
1. WIOA Local Plan for Program Years (PY) 2020/21 – 2023/24

The governing boards considered approval of the CSBD WIOA Local Plan. WIOA requires each local workforce development board in partnership with their local chief elected official(s) to develop and submit a comprehensive four-year plan to the state.  The Plan requires a local labor market analysis and a strategy for investing our resources to address our labor market needs while meeting state negotiated performance. As required, the plan was posted on our web page for 30-days for public review. There were no comments. Approved at the 3/16 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to maintain our role as workforce development leaders through advocacy by the board, collaboration, providing information and intelligence to stakeholders with feedback from the community.)

Mason Jackson explained that this is our first full 4-year plan, as the Plan submitted following the passage of WIOA was really a transition Plan.  He went on to say that our December board retreat was structured around the strategic elements required to be incorporated in the Plan. Mr. Jackson noted that all the Board deliberations were incorporated into the Plan. He also mentioned that CSBD placed a public notice in two newspapers indicating the plan was available for public review. We also held a hearing so that interested members of the public could attend and comment. No one attended the meeting. The plan was also published on our website in the section for public meeting notices. 

On a motion made by Frank Horkey and seconded by Kristen Cavallini-Soothill, the BWDB /CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved the WIOA Local Plan for PY 2020/21 – 2023/24.
2. PY 20 – 21 School Board of Broward County (SBBC)  Out of School  Youth (OSY) Contract Renewal
The governing boards considered approval of the renewal of the SBBC, OSY contract for PY 20 – 21, in the amount of $550,000, an increase of $75,000 over last year’s contract amount of $475,000. The contract provides for service to a minimum of 135 and a maximum of 205 youth. The extra funds are for an additional job developer to assist with developing work experiences in the private sector. The memo recommending this contract was emailed to One Stop Services Committee members as there was no April meeting. Of the members we heard from, all supported the recommendation. Because board member James Payne is employed by the SBBC, State rules require the governing boards to approve this item by a 2/3 vote at the Board meeting. Approved at the 4/13 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).
Mason Jackson stated that this is the first of three possible renewals.  We have considered the contractor’s performance and they are making satisfactory progress. The monies would provide service to a minimum of 135 and a maximum of 205 youth well as an additional job developer to assist with work experiences in the private sector.
It was noted that James Payne had a conflict of interest as he is employed by SBBC.  He was not in attendance and therefore did not vote.  He will be required to submit a conflict of interest form. 
On a motion made by Heiko Dobrikow and seconded by Kristen Cavallini-Soothill, the BWDB/CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved PY 20 – 21 SBBC OSY contract renewal by a 2/3 vote of the seated quorum.
3. PY 20 – 21 Broward College OSY Contract Renewal

The governing boards considered approval of the renewal of the Broward College OSY youth contract for PY 2020 – 2021, for up to $540,000. This is an increase of $75,000 over last year’s contract amount of $465,000 to serve 120 youth and to provide for an additional job developer to work on developing worksites in the private sector. The memo recommending this contract was emailed to One Stop Services Committee members as there was no April meeting, Of the members we heard from, all supported the recommendation   Because board member Dr. Mildred Coyne is employed by the College, State rules require the governing boards to approve this item by a 2/3 vote at the Board meeting. Approved at the 4/13 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).
Mason Jackson stated that Broward College is projected to meet performance with respect to the attainment of a degree or credential and placement of the youth into a job or post-secondary school. The increase in funds will provide for an additional staff person who will work on developing worksites in the private sector for youth.
Dr. Mildred Coyne declared a conflict of interest as she is employed at Broward College and did not participate in the discussion. She abstained from voting and will submit required conflict of interest forms.

On a motion made by Heiko Dobrikow and seconded by Gina Alexis, the BWDB/CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved the PY 20 – 21  Broward College OSY contract renewal by a 2/3 vote of the seated quorum.
4. PY 20 – 21 Navigator OSY Contract Renewal

The governing boards considered approval of the  PY 20 – 21 contract renewals for the three Navigator OSY contracts 1) Helping Advance and Nurture the Development of Youth (HANDY) for up to $115,253 2) The Fort Lauderdale Independent Training and Education (FLITE) for up to $143,790 and 3) The Center for Independent Living, Broward (CILB) $54,260. The memo recommending this contract was emailed to One Stop Services Committee members as there was no April Meeting, Of the members we heard from, all supported the recommendation   Approved at the 4/13 Executive Committee meeting. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).
Mason Jackson stated that the three navigator providers are doing a great job. We are seeing excellent results with the youth that are exiting their programs. 

On a motion made by Marjorie Walters and seconded by Zac Cassidy, the BWBD /CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved the three PY 20 – 21 Navigator OSY contract renewals.
5. National Dislocated Grant Award
The Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) asked local boards to let them know how much in National Dislocated Worker Disaster Relief Grant funds were needed to address the COVID 19 emergency. We requested $1.5M. The governing boards considered approval to accept $1.5M when awarded. The funds will be used to fund temporary workers who lost their jobs as a result of the COVID-19 virus.  (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to align Broward County community services (social services and education) to maximize employment and work opportunities for targeted populations (veterans, youth, individuals with disabilities, and ex-offenders).

Mason Jackson told the governing boards that we received a call from DEO on 3/19 asking how much in disaster relief funds we would need and they needed the answer by close of business. We asked for $1.5M. The disaster relief funds can be used to employ temporary workers with governmental and not for profit organizations needing workers to perform activities such as delivering food and emergency supplies to individuals. We would be hiring these workers through the previously approved staffing companies.
Commissioner Tim Ryan asked when do we expect to receive the funds. Mason Jackson responded that each Friday the local workforce boards have a call with DEO and they ask the same question.  DEO responds that they do not know when the monies will be distributed.
Mason then spoke to the difficulties people were experiencing in filing unemployment claims (UC). He said that DEO has asked the CareerSource boards around the state to see if their workers could assist in the processing of the claims. Mr. Jackson told the governing boards that the Governor had issued an order that local boards assist the state in their efforts. CSBD is helping customers apply for their claims. We have been assisting with the pin resets since that has been 40% of the bottleneck. The state has authorized and trained 15 of our staff.  We have also distributed over 6,000 paper applications.  

On a motion by Commissioner Tim Ryan and seconded by Mayor Josh Levy, the BWDB /CSBD Council of Elected Officials unanimously approved acceptance of the  National Dislocated Worker Grant funds.

6. President/CEO Retirement Plan Announcement  
Mr. Mason Jackson announced to the governing boards that it was with mixed feelings that after 44 years he was tendering his resignation to be effective later in the year. He said: “I leave our organization in the hands of the best staff and the best governance Board and Council in the country.” To make the transition smooth, if approved, Mr. Jackson stated, that it was his desire to stay with CSBD until the end of our program year, June 30 and to work part-time 20 hours a week until the end of September. He also said that with the advent of the COVID since his original announcement at the CSBD Executive Committee Meeting in March, he would stay on beyond the end of the program year for an additional three months after he leaves full-time work to make sure he leaves the organization on an even Keel. Mr. Jackson went on to recommend that Carol Hylton, the current Executive VP be appointed to the position of President/CEO. Mr. Jackson stated that she has the experience, ability, and talent to take CSBD forward into the next decade. The governing boards were asked to accept the President /CEO’s resignation and plan to continue on a part time basis after the end of the program year. The Council was asked to consider the appointment of Ms. Hylton to the position of President/CEO. (This is in alignment with the BWDB goal to maintain our role as workforce development leaders through advocacy by the board, collaboration, providing information and intelligence to stakeholders with feedback from the community.)
Mason Jackson told the governing boards that he has been talking about retiring for years.  He said “he wanted to walk the talk” and make room for the younger generation to move up. He said that he had put his plans to retire in motion before the Coronavirus occurred. He requested that the governing boards accept his resignation and plan and that upon the end of his tenure as a part time employee at part time pay, following the end of the program year, for three months or until such time as issues surrounding the COVID 19 are resolved. He further stated that he will not leave the organization during the crisis. Mr. Jackson suggested that the decision on the timing be left to the Chairs of the BWDB and the Council of Elected Officials.
Mr. Jackson went on to also recommend that Carol Hylton be appointed as the next President/CEO of CSBD.  He stated that she has been the Executive Vice President for the last 13 years.  She has a master’s degree from Columbia University and has the experience, knows the programs and the staff.  
Mr. Jackson end his remarks by asking for approval to 1) phase-out his retirement and 2) support Carol Hylton as the President/CEO of CSBD.

Mayor Josh Levy thanked Mason for everything he has done as President.  He further noted that we are honored and proud to witness the professional job he has done for the over the years.  The Mayor said: “We have a lot to learn from you and thank you for staying on during the coronavirus.”  
Mayor Levy asked whether there was a contract in place for the position of President that would need to be negotiated with respect to the terms of employment in regards to Carol Hylton and whether the salary needed to be guided by a GS Level.  
Rochelle Daniels, General Counsel replied that the CEO position is selected by the Council.  This position is not GS driven.  We bring the performance of the president to the board annually and they determine the salary.  She said there has never been a contract that governed the position. The President/CEO has always served at the pleasure of the Council. 
Commissioner Tim Ryan said that he would like to reiterate what Mayor Levy said, “good job, Mason.  He continued and stated “You are held in high regard by the Greater Fort Lauderdale Alliance and other people in the community.  Thank you for the flexibility of staying on during the Coronavirus.  We need you to continue to work with the State and Federal partners. You have put your employees in front of yourself and you have done a great job.  I am impressed with Carol Hylton and I believe this is a good recommendation. “
Commissioner Ryan added “I feel we have a duty to meet with Carol and I am requesting that the Council meet one on one with Carol to discuss her qualifications and vision. He asked that the Council defer voting on the appointment until the interviews are completed.”
Mayor Dean Trantalis stated that based on the DEO presentation today Mason is leaving us in a stellar position. The Mayor stated that “I think you have made our jobs very easy over the years and we appreciated that. You have assisted with keeping the unemployment rate low which helps with homelessness and crime.  Thank you for all that you have done.”   Mayor Trantalis said he looked forward to interviewing Carol.
Council Chair, Mayor Levy said he agreed with Commissioner Ryan and that he looked forward to meeting one on one with Carol Hylton, who has been highly recommended by Mason Jackson. 

Dr. Ben Chen inquired if the hiring process called for the selection of the President to be made by only the Council? Rochelle Daniels responded that the selection of the President is a Council of Elected Officials determination.  They can accept recommendations from the board but only the elected officials can vote on the appointment.

Commissioner Tim Ryan, Mayor Dean Trantalis, and Mayor Josh Levy each stated that they had to leave for other meetings but they wanted to hear the board members’ opinions on the appointment of Carol Hylton. They asked that the Board continue its discussion and provide the Council with a   transcript of the discussion. They asked that the Board comments be made available to them before the interviews.

Mason Jackson thanked everyone for their kind words.  He remarked that he has thoroughly enjoyed being the President and appreciated everyone he has worked with.

Commissioner Tim Ryan moved to 1) accept the terms of Mason Jackson’s retirement and 2) to defer the decision to appoint Carol Hylton as the Presidential/CEO pending the completion of the interview process.  Commissioner Ryan asked that Rochelle Daniels be present at the interviews to discuss contract terms as appropriate.
On a motion made by Commissioner Tim Ryan and seconded by Mayor Dean Trantalis, the CSBD Council of Elected Officials accepted the terms of Mason’s Jackson’s retirement to retire from full-time work on June 30th, 2020 or after the organization has is on an even keel after the current crisis and remain part-time 20 hours a week until the end of September or three months after the full-time work date has ended.
On a motion made by Commissioner Tim Ryan and seconded by Mayor Dean Trantalis, the CSBD Council of Elected Officials deferred their vote to appoint Carol Hylton to the position of President/CEO until the interview process with Ms. Hylton was completed.
BWDB Discussion on Mason Jackson’s recommendation to appoint Carol Hylton as the next President/CEO.
Frank Horkey:
I have a procedural question for Rochelle.  We do not make a decision for the Presidential position we can only recommend?

Rochelle Daniels:
The board can recommend.  

Frank Horkey:
I would like to make a motion to the Council of Elected officials that Carol Hylton be appointed as the President/CEO of CareerSource Broward. There is no point in opening up the position she is the most qualified and she already works for us. 

Zac Cassidy:
I second Frank Horkey’s motion. Carol is the most qualified for the position.
Dr. Ben Chen:
I appreciate that the Elected Officials want to interview Carol Hylton but to think about having an outsider is totally unacceptable to me. I strongly recommend to the Council that they put Carol into the position and that we do not open this up to the public.

Frank Horkey:
I agree with Ben if we did open it up the public Carol Hylton’s resume would be the foremost resume we could get.

Heiko Dobrikow:
Carol Hylton has been under Mason Jackson’s tutelage for 13 years and we all know he is detailed, nurturing, and provided the foundation she would need to lead. If Carol is appointed, we will have somebody who has been truly groomed for this position. She has shown her leadership and passion for CareerSource Broward. She is highly regarded and respected by her team. I think she is the right person to take the reins and I feel strongly about this recommendation from our current president, who has great character. 
Kristen 
i 100% agree that Carol should have our recommendation for the position
Cavallini-Soothill: 
Gina Alexis:
I understand that from the outside looking in one might think it is important to go through the interview exercise but we have all worked with Carol, interacted with her, and know the quality of her work.  As Heiko said, she is respected by her staff and the board. I recommend her 100%.

Dr. Lisa Knowles:
I have been the chair for over a year and I think Carol will lead the organization in the most positive way.  The DEO Report is proof of that. Carol has trained under Mason, she leads the staff and they have done a great job. She has my full vote of confidence. 
Mason Jackson:
I obviously support Carol.  She is an outstanding leader.  The staff will follow her.  I believe she is the best qualified.  She knows the board members and the programs.  I believe if one hired someone from the outside, things will come to a standstill and there will be a delay in continuing the programs in place. Carol is the one who oversees the programs and staff, she is very detailed and a superb leader.  When staff leaves a meeting they know their deadlines and what they have to do to meet her expectations. She is responsible for the smooth transactions of our day to day operations. While I am out in the community, she makes sure the work is getting done as is evidenced by the performance report today from DEO.

Lisa Knowles:
We have a motion on the table if there is no more discussion I would like to call for the vote. All in favor of Frank Horkey’s motion to recommend the appointment of Carol to the position President/CEO please unmute your phones and signify by saying, Aye;

Vote:
                           
On a motion made by Frank Horkey and seconded by Zac Cassidy, the Broward Workforce Development Board, Inc. unanimously approved Frank’s motions to support Carol Hylton to be our next President/CEO.
Lisa Knowles:
It is unanimous, we support Frank’s recommendation.
REPORTS

1. Update on RE-Employment Assistance 

The COVID-19 pandemic has impacted thousands of people in Florida, compelling many to apply for Re-employment Assistance (RA) with the DEO. The State system could not handle the volume of customers applying for benefits. CareerSource Broward is assisting DEO in several ways 1) emailed application link to over 24,000 customers in our Employ Florida database 2) 3,000 youth in our summer youth database 3) social media platforms 4) utilized our staff and One Stop Operator to provide a link of the application to core partners and community-based organizations and 5) printed hard copy applications in several languages, along with FAQs on how to file for RA, which are available at each career center. We have trained 3 staff on how to do pin resets in DEO’s RA system and additional training 12 received training on 4/8 for a total of 15 staff.
Mason Jackson stated that the application has changed 3 times within a week.  We are telling customers to apply online but to send in a paper application as a precaution. 
2. CSBD April 2020 Virtual Job Fair

CareerSource Broward held a virtual job fair on 4/3/2020. Over 8,000 job seekers and 39     employers participated in the fourteen-hour event. Participating employers included Amazon, Kindred Healthcare, Walmart, Walgreens, and more. We plan to host two virtual job fairs a month in May and June. 
Mason Jackson stated that we are are hosting a virtual job fair on May 1st.  We will be hosting a virtual job in May and June.  Some employers are hiring and we want to get the information out. 
3. BWDB State Legislative Agenda Update
Review of BWDB 2020 State Legislative Agenda and updates.

Mason Jackson stated that they did not sweep out the Sadowski act.  They may bring it back to the table.  We are hoping they do not take the Sadowski money out. 

4. Letter Requesting Flexibility for Disaster Preparation
CareerSource Broward, at the request of our Elected Officials, is requesting the State to ask for a waiver from the US Department of Labor to allow Florida the flexibility in the use of funds reserved by the Governor to provide statewide rapid response activities, to instead provide statewide employment and training activities, including disaster relief employment to affected areas. WIOA allows for use of funds for events that “precipitate substantial increases in the number of unemployed individuals, carried out in local areas by the State, working in conjunction with the local boards and the chief elected officials for the local areas.”
Mason Jackson stated this was a request from Commissioner Tim Ryan. We wanted this flexibility before hurricane funds.  We haven’t heard back as of yet.
5. Broward County Unemployment
The unemployment rate in Broward County was 4.2 percent in March 2020. This rate was 1.1 percentage points higher than the region's year-ago rate of 3.1 percent. Out of a labor force of 1,036,617, there were 43,658 unemployed Broward County residents. Recent data from the U.S. Department of Labor suggest that nearly 22 million Americans, or roughly 13.5% of the workforce, have filed for unemployment benefits. Overall, the last month has marked the largest and most dramatic rise in claims on record since the Labor Department started tracking the data in 1967. Unemployment Compensation cases in Florida now number more than 1 million. We do not have numbers for Broward County. Population ratios would not work because of Broward’s dependence on hospitality and tourism. There have been 16 WARN notices (6 were non COVID- 19) issued from the state for businesses in Broward County that have had to close due to COVID-19, impacting 1,124 job seekers.
MATTERS FROM THE CAREERSOURCE BROWARD COUNCIL

None
MATTERS FROM THE BOARD

Bob Swindell reported on the 30 minute Town Hall Meeting that was set for 4/23 at 2:00 p.m. at businesshelpbroward.com. Some of the speakers included U.S. Senator Marco Rubio, Robert Runcie, FPL, and Memorial Healthcare System.
MATTERS FROM THE FLOOR
None
MATTERS FROM THE PRESIDENT/CEO

Mason Jackson stated the following: 

· Summer Youth Program is not viable at this time.  Children Services Council of Broward County our primary funder agreed that we should suspend the Summer Youth Program due to the Coronavirus. We cannot guarantee safe worksites for the youngsters.

· Our technology has progressed.  We are counseling employers, job seekers through online virtual workshops, and zoom.  Things will be live, they can call the trainers afterward if they have questions.  We can assist them with their resumes at the same time they are putting it together.  This crisis has helped us move forward with technology.  


· At 2:30 today, I will be doing a zoom interview with Channel 10 regarding the unemployment and backlog of UC. 
· Through Broward County and Dr. Steve Tinsley, they allowed me to come in and use their production team to do a video.  Dr. Tinsley was there the entire time.  We are going to schedule a few more videos.  The videos are posted on the commission channel and it will show on and before their commission meetings. 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 p.m.
THE NEXT BROWARD WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD/CAREERSOURCE BROWARD COUNCIL MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR MAY 28, 2020 AT 12:00 P.M.
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